Minutes of the Selectmen's Meeting February 21, 2023

Members Present: Lynn Sweet, Chairman, Brian Monahan, and Chris Garcia

The meeting came to order at 5:30PM. The Selectmen reviewed and approved payroll, the payment of bills, and the minutes of the February 7th Selectmen's Meeting and the February 14th Budget Hearing. The Selectmen approved and signed notices of pay rates. A quote for mowing the Town Hall, Police Department, Bow Lake Station, and the beach area was read and approved; as well as a quote to replace the lighting at the Town Hall was read and approved. Miscellaneous correspondence was also read and discussed.

An update on the search for a backhoe was given. Because used backhoes are in short supply, the search will take longer than expected, and could possibly go into 2024. The Board further discussed that once the backhoe is purchased, the operators of the backhoe may be required to take an operators course to ensure its proper operation and to comply with safety measures.

The Board considered possible agenda items for the Town Meeting. Included in the agenda for Town Meeting will be a presentation by Phil Auger concerning the Master Plan.

The Selectmen briefly discussed future Board meetings, noting organization representatives and people they would like to be present. These appointments will be made once Town Meeting has taken place.

An update on a property in Town was briefly given.

With no further business to discuss, a motion was made, second, and voted to adjourn. The meeting adjourned at 6:34PM.